
NOTICE TO MARINERS 
 

                   GIPPSLAND PORTS 
 

 The following navigation notice is published for general information. 

AUSTRALIA - VICTORIA 

NOTICE TO MARINERS NO.087 OF 2024 

PORT OF CORNER INLET AND PORT ALBERT 

PORT WELSHPOOL HARBOUR 

STARBOARD LATERAL BUOYS NO.25 AND NO.25A  

HAVE BEEN DAMAGED AND ARE UNLIT 

 

 

 
DATE:     Friday 23rd February 2024  

 
 

PREVIOUS 

NOTICE: 

DETAILS: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CHARTS 

AFFECTED: 

 

No previous notice issued. 
 
 
Mariners are advised that due to a Marine Incident Port Welshpool 
Harbour Starboard Lateral Mark Buoys No.25 (Q.G) and No.25A (Q.G) 
guarding the shoals South East of the Port Welshpool RoRo facility 
have been damaged and are unlit. The buoys remain afloat 
approximately in position, but their current position has not been 
accurately assessed. See attached Map with the two buoys circled in 
red. 
 
The buoys will require exchange. A temporary Lit Starboard Lateral 
Mark Buoy will be established as soon as environmentally possible.  
 
Mariners are requested to navigate with extra precaution when 
approaching or departing Port Welshpool Harbour especially at night.  
 
Mariners are advised to arrive and depart during higher tides to 
mitigate possible groundings on the shoal. 
 
Further details can be obtained from Gippsland Ports Harbour Master 
on 0427 610 025 
 
 
 
 
Chart Aus.181 – ENC AU439146 
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PUBLICATIONS 

AFFECTED: 

 

FURTHER 

NOTICE: 

 

 
Gippsland Ports Waterways Online available at; 
Gippsland Ports - Waterways Online v2 (arcgis.com)  
 
 
 
A further Notice will be issued.  

CAPT. BEVIS HAYWARD 
HARBOUR MASTER 
GIPPSLAND PORTS 

https://gippsports.maps.arcgis.com/apps/webappviewer/index.html?id=b0359988ca3241729e331f284f44587c&center=146.6,-38.81&level=11

